Minutes
Church and Community Connections
Tuesday, February 9, 2021
Zoom Meeting
Members present: Don Mowery, Denny Minnich, Chaplain Donna Hale, Jeff Noble, Greg Lewis, Pastor Chris Schwab
Members unable to attend: Mike Coulson, Suzy Coulson, Shelby Holley, Sharon Shellenberger, Tanis MonroyThe meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm
1. Opening Prayer—Greg Lewis
2. Approval of December minutes-motion from Denny Minnich and seconded by Don Mowery
3. Information items
a. CARC and Pastor Donna circulated a Flyer from Project SHARE that it is participating with several area Churches to distribute to those in need without charge the following: eggs, milk, and bread. The upcoming distribution dates and churches as follows:
i. Friday 2/12 Bibleway Hibner Memorial Church—Plainfield
ii. Friday 2/12 Shiloh Baptist Education Center—Carlisle
iii. Friday 2/26 South Fairview First Church of God—Newville
All churches were asked to spread the word to anyone who may take advantage of this offer.
4. Old Business
a. Pastor Chris reviewed that our Church is collecting and distributing coats, blankets, and sleeping bags to Safe Harbor and Community Cares. Two carloads of donated items have been delivered this week. The next delivery will be in March. For further information on donations, please contact Pastor Chris.
5. New Business
a. Greg Lewis discussed a Zoom meeting that he attended with Community Cares in which they continue to look for a new location to house their homeless clients—both for the day and overnight. They are finalizing the acquisition of a property across from the Giant Grocery on Spring Garden St. in Carlisle and hope to move in this Fall. They also have an arrangement with the Episcopal Church in Shippensburg to utilize a building that was previously a Long-Term Care facility for housing singles and families on 2 floors of the building for transition housing.
b. Souper Bowl update—Pastor Chris reported that the donations were approximately$1349.00 with still more money to be counted and that this far exceeded expectations.  A thank you should go out to all those who donated!
c. Greg Lewis reviewed the January financials for our Council
d. Greg also gave a brief Covid-19 update for the Church. A suggestion was made that we do a survey of those in our congregation who have been or will be vaccinated for Covid-19. Greg will discuss this with Pastor Chris as well as the Church Reopening Committee. 
e. The next My Brothers Table—Nov. 14
6. Adjourn
